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Secretary’s Report

This report mainly focuses on 2022-23 season but, for obvious reasons, I will touch on our most recent campaign!!
Communication
There has been a distinct lack of communication directed to the county from England Hockey (minimal) and Midlands (none at all).  I am hoping that it is getting to you directly but, based on recently it seems that’s not happening either.
The website still exists, but most of the information we do receive or come across is shared via our Facebook page, so please ensure you give that a follow.

To date I’ve not received any response to our open letter to Midlands Hockey and EH about the divisional allocation of the counties ladies’ teams to the southeast divisions resulting in excessive travel.  Seems this letter has touched a nerve with clubs in other counties too.  Whether Midlands will revisit what’s been published is unknown.  We are generating some options.
Meetings

Mainly due to available time we haven’t had any committee meetings since the last AGM.  Any items raised to me do get circulated around remaining committee members and decisions made via email correspondence.
Which brings me back to this important point.  As mentioned two years ago, I have formally stood down as secretary due to work and other commitments.  I really don’t have the available free time to do the role justice.  I will not leave the county in the lurch so continue to provide a minimum service level and will always be available to support whomever takes on this high profile, but non-arduous role.  If you are interested, please let myself or Jon know.
And finally, a sincere thank you to everyone who has helped run the association over my 14 years in post.  It does seem that we do have some importance to County teams, if not Midlands and England Hockey!  We do still want to offer value to our member clubs, but we do need clubs’ input to achieve this.
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